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Dear District Ranger Slater R. Turner, 
 
I am writing in support of the Lemon Gulch Trails Project. The analysis within the environmental 
assessment (EA) did not report any significant impacts because of the action alternative, therefore you 
should select Alternative 2 which contains the greatest quantity of trail miles.  
 
The Lookout Mountain Ranger District is not meeting the objectives of the Ochoco Land and Resource 
Management Plan (LRMP) because the LRMP envisioned a total of about 486 miles of non-motorized 
summer trails. There are currently 156.5 miles of non-motorized summer trails. While the Lemon Gulch 
proposal does not satisfy the 311-acre deficit in non-motorized summer trails, the project does 
demonstrate that the Lookout Mountain Ranger District intends to move closer to compliance with their 
LRMP. Due to the 311-acre deficit selection of Alternative 2, which contains the greatest quantity of 
non-motorized trail is the most reasonable choice.   

The Multiple-Use Sustained-Yield Act (MUSY) authorizes and directs the Secretary of Agriculture to 
develop and administer the renewable resources of timber, range, water, recreation, and wildlife on the 
national forest for multiple use and sustained yield of products and services. The Lookout Mountain 
Ranger District has provided for timer, range, water, and wildlife. As stated in the EA, there are 156.5 
miles of non-motorized summer trails when the LRMP envisioned 468 miles. That is an approximate 311-
mile deficit. The Lookout Mountain Ranger District is in violation of MUSY by not providing adequate 
multiple use opportunities for recreationists. Of the 157 miles of designated non-motorized trails, 
mountain bikes are prohibited from 44 miles or 28% of the designated non-motorized trail system.  

The analysis within the EA demonstrates potential conflicts have been reduced. Based on disclosures in 
the EA, the Lemon Creek Pasture, where a majority of the trails are located, is typically used for a six-
week period from early May to late June and nearly all fence crossings have been eliminated. This clearly 
demonstrates an understating of resource interactions and proves the Lookout Mountain Ranger District 
can provide for multiple use and sustained yield of products and services as required by MUSY.  Under 
MUSY the Forest Service is right to consider other activities, besides grazing, in occupied allotments, 
including multi-use trails. The Forest Service has taken measures to reduce potential conflict between 
livestock and other users, specifically selecting an area which is used early in the grazing season and for 
a relatively short six-week rotation.   

There are members of the community who have voiced opposition to the Lemon Gulch Trails Project. 
Those in opposition of the project seem to forget that national forests are federal public lands open to 
all members of the public regardless of where they live. Living near public lands does not give them 
more of a voice or control over public lands. The Forest Service is required to comply with their LRMP 
and other laws such as the MUSY. Providing use opportunities for all members of the public, so long as 
those uses are compatible with the LRMP, is the duty of federal land management agency. It is unclear 
how fulfilling Forest Service mandates changes people’s way of life as alleged by some. 








